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Dear Parents/Carers,  

 
As 2018 draws to a close with the approach of the end of term we can 

look back at another year of success for Beaconsfield Primary School. 

As our expansion to a 2FE (form -entry) school continues we are ap-

proaching the 400 pupil mark.  

 

We continue to gain excellent results for our pupils at the end of KS2 

(Year 6) before the transition to high school. We were recognised as 

being in the top 6% of all schools in London for pupil progress with the ñSchools for Suc-

cess ò award. 

 

The national performance data tables show that our pupils continue to demonstrate learning 

achievements and rates of progress much better than the average for England and within 

the top 10% of all schools in England for the third year in succession. This is only achieved 

through very good attendance and hard work from our pupils and the excellent efforts of all 

staff.  

 

This term has seen the school undertake our first exchange visit with our partner school in 

Poland (read more inside) and we also introduced our new music provision which has led to 

some great singing in assemblies and as part of the Christmas concerts.  

 

We are currently bidding to gain  a grant of funding to enable us to create a fully functioning 

óedible school gardenô on the playground to promote sustainable growing of foods and 

vegetables. I hope to give positive update on our bid in the future.  

 

We look forward to 2019 with great anticipation of continued success for the school. I would 

like to thank all members of the school community for their continued hard work and efforts 

at all times. I would particularly like to express the thanks and gratitude of all staff to our 

band of regular volunteers . Your support and time is greatly appreciated.  

 

I  wish all members of the school community a ñMerry Christmasò season and a ñHappy 

New Yearò for 2019. We re -open on Thursday 3rd January 2019.  

 

Best Wishes  

 

 

 

Mr Dave Woods  

Head Teacher  

 

 Newsletter No 60 ï December 2018  

mailto:admin@beaconsfield.ealing.sch.uk
http://www.beaconsfieldprimary.org.uk


Newsletter No 60 ï December 2018  
Page 2 

 

 

Curriculum News  

Reading : Reading continues to be a very high priority for the school de-

spite our continued good SATs outcomes. Reading is an óessential life 

skill ô for all pupils to master and one that can easily be supported at 

home by allocating 15 -20 minutes daily to hear/listen to your child read.  

 

We will be running some parent workshops in the next term to provide 

parents/carers with practical tips to support with reading at home.  

 

In school we have plans to invest up to £13000 in reading related resources over the next 

18 months as we see óreading skillsô as being a key to future success. We will be looking 

and hoping for continued parental support with this work.  

 

International Studies : For a few years now we have been building and developing a 

working partnership with School Number 6 in Ruda Slaska Poland (near Katowice). In 

mid -November a group of 12 pupils were able to take part in a face to face school visit to 

Katowice.  

 

It was an exciting and rewarding experi-

ence for pupils from both schools to meet 

and complete joint working together 

learning about regular school life in Lon-

don and Katowice. We hope to be able to 

host a group of pupils from Poland here in 

London next autumn.  

 

It wasnôt all school work, pupils were also able to learn more about Katowice with visits to 

some local museums, the town centre and a guided tour through a local coal mine.  

 

Children in Need Event : A huge thanks must go to Mrs 

Jaswal and all who participated in the Children in Need ac-

tivities and fundraising dance -a- thon. Thanks to all of your 

efforts we raised a great £856 to go to the charity collection 

from this event.  

 

 

Christmas/Festive Jumper Day : As always it was great to see the 

brilliant collection of winter/Christmas jumpers last Friday. This is an 

annual day that many pupils and staff look forward to. We were col-

lecting money on this occasion for the Trussell Trust who support 

Ealing Foodbank.  
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Hafa Abdul Haleem  Fenil Patel  Janice Fernandes  

Harshpreet Kaur  Huzaifah Tauhid  Muhammad Ruman Zaki  

Jayden Cooper Jibril Ahmed  Senhora Valanka Fernandes  

Sai Rullay  Arjun Singh Perhar  Gaganpreet Kaur  

Royson Afonso Zoha Kazi  Isaac Hassan  

Taha Nawab  Ifrah Haider  Subhan Hussain  

Asad Ullah  Viwin Ravindran  Aminah Syed  

Mohammad Jamshid 

Yousafzai  

Mohnnad Dabir Khan  Jai Singh Madan  

Yuvraj Singh  Hafsa Ali  Gabriell Smutek  

Pear De Sousa Kyron Hennessey -Calliste  Luca James Benepal  

Ekamnoor Kaur  Yasmin Karim Samad  Destiny Omigie  

Amir Alqutati  Zaif Uddin  Mahiben Patel  

Sajen Vimalaraj  Kyana Hennessey -Calliste   

Lexi Carvalho    

GOLDEN BOOK  

Over the past weeks we have seen many pupils continue to work very hard making great 

improvements with their work in class. This meant they were nominated to go into the 

óGolden Bookô for their effort. 

 

Congratulations to all the óGolden Book Pupilsô from this half-term:  

 

I look forward to seeing many more pupils in the Golden Book during the next term.  

Edible Garden Project:  

We are currently in the planning stage working with the ñTrees for Cities ò charity to plan 

for the construction of an óEdible Gardenô within our school playground. If successful we 

should be able to access a ófree ô grant of up to Ã20,000 to construct some vibrant outdoor 

spaces on our playground that will excite and teach our pupils about growing and eating 

healthy food.  

 

We will be aiming for construction works to commence in late April/early May so that we 

can be growing and producing by the summer term.  
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Nursery Provision  

¶ Nursery sessions run in the morning (8:30 ï11:30am) and after-

noon (12:30 ï3:30pm)  

  

¶ Pupils aged 3 and above can be admitted to nursery.  

  

¶ There are three options for nursery places at Beaconsfield :  

 * 15 Hour óuniversal offer ô (Free)  

 * 15 Hour óadditional offer ô (Free - subject to meeting the criteria)    

 * Paid for óextra nursery hours ô (£5.20/hr or £78 week)  

 

¶ All children are eligible for the óuniversal offer ô of 15 hours of 

nursery education.  

 

¶ To be eligible for ófreeô nursery education you must:  

i)   Have both parents working (or one parent in a single parent family)  

ii)   Each parent must earn a weekly income that is over £120/ week (16 

hours at minimum wage) and not earn more than £100 000 per year.  

iii)   Lunch - time cost for 30 hour places is £2.50 per day (£12.50 per 

week) from 3rd January 2019 . 

  

¶ Check your eligibility and apply at www.childcarechoices.gov.uk  

  

¶ Paid for ôextra nursery hoursô may be available for any parent/carer to purchase 

and use. The cost is £5.20 per hour (£78 week) when all 15 hours are taken at once.  

 

¶  Ad-hoc paid hours are available in blocks of 3, 6, 9 or 12 hours for £6.20 per hour 

(£18.60 per day depending on spaces being available).     

 

¶ Please enquire at the school office about nursery places. We do currently have wait-

ing list for nursery places.  
 

 

 
Nursery  

This half term Nursery have been learning about different countries in the  World.  

We have enjoyed playing 

with the small -world jun-

gle and created imagina-

tive stories.  

We have enjoyed booking 

holidays and travelling in 

the aeroplane.  

 

We have learnt how chocolate is 

made and where cocoa beans come 

from and then we did a survey to 

find out which chocolate was the 

most popular in our class.  


